

## INTERNATIONAL UNION OF POLICE ASSOCIATIONS

THE ONLY UNION FOR LAW ENFORCEMENT OFFICERS

SAM A. CABRAL International President

MICHAEL V. CRIVELLO International Secretary-Treasurer

January 20, 2023

The Honorable Tony Gonzales United States House of Representatives 2244 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Congressmen Gonzales:

On behalf of the International Union of Police Associations, I am pleased to announce our support for H.R. 163, the "Security First Act".

The bill provides needed funding for the Operation Stonegarden grant program. It also requires the Director of Homeland Security to report his department's efforts and improvements at abating the growing influence of drug cartels along our southern border. It provides for the study and advancement of technology and staffing to accomplish these needed, critical goals.

The southern border has been too long ignored by the current administration and congressional oversight is, unfortunately, much needed.

I look forward to working with you and your staff to see this legislation move forward and require the funding needed for security improvements.

Very Respectfully,

Sam A. Cabral

International President



## INTERNATIONAL UNION OF POLICE ASSOCIATIONS

THE ONLY UNION FOR LAW ENFORCEMENT OFFICERS

SAM A. CABRAL International President

MICHAEL V. CRIVELLO International Secretary-Treasurer

January 20, 2023

The Honorable Jake Ellzey United States House of Representatives 1721 Longworth House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515-4306

Dear Congressmen Ellzey:

On behalf of the International Union of Police Associations, I am pleased to announce our support for H.R. 163, the "Security First Act".

The bill provides needed funding for the Operation Stonegarden grant program. It also requires the Director of Homeland Security to report his department's efforts and improvements at abating the growing influence of drug cartels along our southern border. It provides for the study and advancement of technology and staffing to accomplish these needed, critical goals.

The southern border has been too long ignored by the current administration and congressional oversight is, unfortunately, much needed.

I look forward to working with you and your staff to see this legislation move forward and require the funding needed for security improvements.

Very Respectfully,

Sam A. Cabral

International President

SAM A (abraf